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     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 13 August 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Violet Rooke(VR), Karen Ferry(KF), Marilyn Irving(MI) and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

71/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Ann Keenan and Ron Clarke, this was due to issues in relation to logging on to Zoom.  Both Councillors were spoken to by the Clerk at the beginning of the meeting to ensure that any feedback they had was fed back in to the meeting.
72/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 

· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Social Football Club Board Member
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 
73/20. Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2019 - 2020
The Clerk went through the Annual Governance Return for the accounting year 2019 – 2020.  

The Community Council agreed the return and it was confirmed that the paperwork would be posted to the Chair to sign before being returned via Royal Mail.  This was the agreed process during the COVID19 pandemic. 
74/20. Risk Register 2019 - 2020
The Clerk presented the Risk Register for 2019 – 2020.  It was confirmed that there was very little change with regards to the Risk Register.
The Community Council agreed the Risk Register for the 2019- 2020 
75/20. Asset Register 2019 - 2020 
The Clerk presented the Asset Register.  It was confirmed that there was very little change with regards to the register.

KF raised why the polytunnel and greenhouse were not on the register and the Clerk confirmed that they had been purchased by the Community Council prior to the Clerk’s appointment over 7 years ago.  There was no record of how much the items cost or the exact age of them.
There was some general discussion around the ownership and use of the polytunnel and greenhouse.  Some Community Councillors felt that it should be gifted to the Blakelaw Community Centre for use however other Councillors felt that the Community Council needed to retain control of the items due to the poor condition that it had been allowed to fall in to whilst being overseen by the Community Centre and some negative feedback that had been received about its usage.  

It was agreed that the items would be added to the asset register.

76/20. Any Other Business 

JW and the Clerk provided an update in relation to a number of issues that residents had been contacting her about.  MI commented that the huge shed that she had reported was still there despite the residents moving out. The Clerk confirmed that Planning Enforcement had agreed to come out and look at the shed but were still working reduced visits during the current climate.  Concerns regarding rats in the area and the current condition of Blakelaw Park were also raised.
The Clerk commented that the Community Council had received excellent feedback following the recent food hamper.  KF had kindly made all the arrangements to deliver the hampers to the winner.  IT had felt that the hampers were too big and should have been smaller.  The Clerk confirmed that the Community Council had agreed £300 for 3 adult and 3 children’s hampers however with some careful shopping and an additional couple of pounds it had enabled 10 hampers to be prepared, general consensus was that residents really appreciated these types of raffle.  JW suggested that given our Christmas trip would be unlikely to go ahead a Christmas raffle could be undertaken.

77/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 10 September 2020 at 6pm via Zoom.
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